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In the name of Allah, Most Gracious, Most Merciful
1.   Ha-Mim.  

üΝm ∩⊇∪    

2.   The  revelation  of  the 
Book is from Allah, the All 
Mighty, the All Wise.  

ã≅ƒ Í”∴s? É=≈ tG Å3ø9 $# z⎯ ÏΒ «! $# Í“ƒ Í• yèø9 $# 

ÉΟ‹Å3 pt ø:$# ∩⊄∪    

3.    We  did  not  create  the 
heavens  and the earth and
what is   between  them
except in  truth,  and  for  an 
appointed   term.  And  those 
who   disbelieve,  from  that 
whereof  they  are  warned,
they turn  away. 

$ tΒ $ oΨø) n= yz ÏN≡ uθ≈ yϑ ¡¡9 $# uÚ ö‘ F{$# uρ 

$ tΒ uρ !$ yϑ ßγ oΨ øŠ t/ ω Î) Èd, ys ø9$$ Î/ 9≅ y_ r& uρ 

‘ wΚ |¡•Β 4 t⎦⎪Ï%©! $# uρ (#ρ ã x x. !$ £ϑ tã (#ρ â‘ É‹Ρé& 

tβθ àÊÌ ÷èãΒ ∩⊂∪    

4.   Say (O Muhammad):
“Have you   considered    that 
which  you  invoke  besides
Allah,  show me what have 
they  created  of  the earth,

ö≅è% Ν çF ÷ƒ u™ u‘ r& $ ¨Β šχθ ããô‰ s? ⎯ ÏΒ 

Èβρ ßŠ «! $# ’ÎΤρ â‘ r& #sŒ$ tΒ (#θ à) n= yz z⎯ ÏΒ 

ÇÚ ö‘ F{$# ÷Π r& öΝçλ m; Ô8÷ Å° ’Îû 



or  have they any partnership 
in  the heavens. Bring me a 
book (revealed) before  this, 
or  some remnant  of
knowledge if you are 
truthful.” 

ÏN≡uθ≈yϑ ¡¡9 $# ( ’ÎΤθ çG ø $# 5=≈tG Å3Î/ ⎯ ÏiΒ 

È≅ö6 s% !# x‹≈ yδ ÷ρ r& ;ο t≈ rO r& ï∅ ÏiΒ AΟ ù= Ïã βÎ) 

÷Λä⎢Ζ à2 š⎥⎫ Ï% Ï‰≈|¹ ∩⊆∪    

5.  And who could be more 
astray than he who invokes 
besides Allah, those who
cannot respond to him until
the Day of Resurrection. And 
they are unaware of their 
calls. 

ô⎯ tΒ uρ ‘≅ |Ê r& ⎯ £ϑ ÏΒ (#θ ããô‰ tƒ ⎯ ÏΒ Èβρ ßŠ 

«! $# ⎯ tΒ ω Ü=‹Éf tG ó¡ o„ ÿ…ã& s! 4’ n< Î) ÏΘöθ tƒ 

Ïπ yϑ≈ uŠÉ) ø9$# öΝèδ uρ ⎯ tã óΟ Îγ Í←!% tæ ßŠ 

tβθ è=Ï≈ xî ∩∈∪    

6. And when mankind shall 
be gathered, they (who were 
called) will become enemies
to them, and will deny of 
their worship. 

# sŒÎ) uρ u Å³ãm â¨$ ¨Ζ9$# (#θ çΡ% x. öΝçλ m; 

[™ !# y‰ôã r& (#θ çΡ% x. uρ öΝÍκÌE yŠ$ t7ÏèÎ/ t⎦⎪Ì Ï≈x. 

∩∉∪    

7.       And when Our clear
verses  are  recited to them,
those  who  disbelieve  say  of 
the  truth  when  it  has 
reached to  them:  “This  is 
mere magic.” 

# sŒÎ) uρ 4’n? ÷G è? öΝÍκ ö n= tã $ oΨçG≈ tƒ# u™ ;M≈uΖ Éi t/ 

tΑ$ s% t⎦⎪Ï% ©!$# (#ρ ã x x. Èd, ys ù= Ï9 $ £ϑ s9 

öΝèδ u™ !% ỳ #x‹≈ yδ Ö ósÅ™ î⎦⎫ Î7 •Β ∩∠∪    

8.  Or do they say: “He has 
fabricated it.”  Say: “If I 
have fabricated it, then you 

ôΘ r& tβθ ä9θ à) tƒ çμ1 u tI øù$# ( ö≅è% ÈβÎ) …çμçG ÷ƒ u tI øù $# 



will  have no power for
(protecting) me against Allah
at all.  He   knows best of 
what you say among 
yourselves about it. Sufficient 
is He  as  a  witness  between 
me and you. And He is the 
All Forgiving, the Most 
Merciful.”  

Ÿξ sù šχθ ä3Î= ôϑ s? ’Í< z⎯ ÏΒ «! $# $ º↔ø‹ x© ( 

uθ èδ ÞΟ n=÷æ r& $ yϑ Î/ tβθ àÒ‹Ïè? ÏμŠ Ïù ( 4’ s∀ x. 

⎯ Ïμ Î/ #J‰‹Íκ y− ©Í_ øŠt/ ö/ ä3 uΖ ÷ t/ uρ ( uθ èδ uρ 

â‘θà tó ø9$# ÞΟŠÏm§9 $# ∩∇∪    

9.     Say:  “I  am  not
something new among the 
messengers, and  I  do  not
know  what  will  be  done  to 
me,  nor  to you.  I  do not 
follow except what is 
revealed  to  me,   and   I   am 
not   but   a  clear warner.”  

ö≅è% $ tΒ àMΖ ä. % Yæ ô‰Î/ z⎯ ÏiΒ È≅ß™ ”9 $# !$ tΒ uρ 

“Í‘ ÷Š r& $ tΒ ã≅ yè øãƒ ’ Î1 Ÿω uρ ö/ä3 Î/ ( ÷β Î) 

ßì Î7¨? r& ω Î) $ tΒ #© yrθ ãƒ ¥’ n< Î) !$ tΒ uρ O$ tΡ r& ωÎ) 

Öƒ É‹ tΡ ×⎦⎫Î7•Β ∩®∪    

10.    Say: “Have you 
considered  if  it  (the 
Quran)  is  from  Allah  and
you  disbelieve   in  it,  and a 
witness  of the Children of 
Israel has  testified  to     the 
like    thereof,     and   has 
believed   while  you are 
arrogant.” Indeed, Allah 
does not guide wrongdoing 
people.  

ö≅è% óΟ çF ÷ƒ u™ u‘ r& βÎ) tβ% x. ô⎯ ÏΒ Ï‰ΨÏã «! $# 

Λän ö x x. uρ ⎯ Ïμ Î/ y‰Íκ y− uρ Ó‰Ïδ$ x© .⎯ÏiΒ û©Í_ t/ 

Ÿ≅ƒ Ï™ℜ u ó  Î) 4’ n? tã ⎯ Ï&Î# ÷VÏΒ z⎯ tΒ$ t↔ sù 

÷Λän ÷ y9 õ3 tG ó™ $# uρ ( χ Î) ©! $# Ÿω “Ï‰öκ u‰ 

tΠ öθ s) ø9$# t⎦⎫ÏΗ Í>≈©à9 $# ∩⊇⊃∪    

 



11.  And those who disbelieve
say   of   those   who  believe:
“If   it   had  been  any good, 
they   would  not  have 
preceded   us   to  it.”  And 
when   they  are   not   guided
by  it,  they  will say:  “This 
is  an  ancient  lie.” 

tΑ$ s% uρ t⎦⎪Ï% ©!$# (#ρ ã xŸ2 t⎦⎪Ï% ©# Ï9 

(#θ ãΖ tΒ# u™ öθ s9 tβ% x. #Z ö yz $ ¨Β !$ tΡθ à) t7 y™ 

Ïμ ø‹ s9Î) 4 øŒÎ) uρ öΝs9 (#ρ ß‰ tF ôγ tƒ ⎯ ÏμÎ/ 

tβθ ä9θà) uŠ |¡ sù !# x‹≈ yδ Ô7øù Î) ÒΟƒÏ‰ s% ∩⊇⊇∪   

12.  And before this was the 
book  of  Moses  as a guide
and a mercy. And this is a 
confirming Book in the 
Arabic tongue,  that  it  may 
warn those  who  have 
wronged and as  good tidings 
for  the doers of good. 

⎯ ÏΒ uρ ⎯ Ï&Î# ö7 s% Ü=≈ tF Ï. #© y›θ ãΒ $ YΒ$ tΒ Î) 

Zπ yϑ ôm u‘ uρ 4 # x‹≈ yδ uρ Ò=≈ tG Ï. ×−Ïd‰ |Á•Β 

$ ºΡ$ |¡ Ïj9 $ |‹ Î/t tã u‘ É‹Ζ ã‹ Ïj9 t⎦⎪Ï% ©!$# (#θ ßϑ n= sß 

3“ t ô±ç0 uρ t⎦⎫ ÏΖ Å¡ósßϑ ù= Ï9 ∩⊇⊄∪    

13.   Indeed, those who say: 
“Our  Lord   is  Allah,”  then
remain  steadfast,  there 
shall be   no   fear  upon 
them,  nor shall they grieve.  

¨βÎ) t⎦⎪Ï% ©!$# (#θ ä9$ s% $ oΨ š/ z’ ª! $# §ΝèO 

(#θ ßϑ≈ s) tF ó™ $# Ÿξ sù ì∃ öθ yz óΟ Îγ øŠ n= tæ Ÿω uρ 

öΝ èδ šχθ çΡ t“ øt s† ∩⊇⊂∪    

14. Those are the companions 
of the Garden, abiding 
therein forever, as a reward 
for what they used to do. 

y7 Í×̄≈ s9 'ρ é& Ü=≈ ptõ¾ r& Ïπ̈Ψ pgø: $# t⎦⎪Ï$ Î#≈yz 

$ pκÏù L™!# t“ y_ $ yϑ Î/ (#θ çΡ% x. tβθ è= yϑ ÷è tƒ ∩⊇⊆∪   

15.  And  We have enjoined
upon man  to  be  kind  to  his 
parents. His mother carried 

$ uΖøŠ ¢¹uρ uρ z⎯≈ |¡ΣM} $# Ïμ ÷ƒ y‰Ï9≡uθ Î/ 



him with  hardship  and she 
gave him birth with 
hardship, and his  bearing 
and  his  weaning  is  thirty 
months. Until when he 
reaches to his full strength, 
and  reaches forty years, he 
says: “My Lord, enable me
that  I may be grateful for 
Your  favor which You have 
bestowed upon me and upon
my parents,  and that I may 
do  righteous   deeds as  may 
please  You,  and  make 
righteous for me among my 
offspring. Indeed, I have 
repented to You, and indeed, 
I am of those who 
surrender.” 

$ ·Ζ≈ |¡ôm Î) ( çμ ÷F n= uΗ xq …çμ •Β é& $ \δö ä. 

çμ ÷G yè |Ê uρ uρ $ \δö ä. ( … çμè= ÷Η xq uρ … çμè=≈ |Á Ïù uρ 

tβθ èW≈n= rO #· öκ y− 4 #©¨L ym # sŒ Î) x n= t/ …çν£‰ä© r& 

x n= t/ uρ z⎯Š Ïè t/ö‘ r& Zπ uΖ y™ tΑ$ s% Éb> u‘ 

û©Í_ ôãÎ—÷ρ r& ÷β r& t ä3ô© r& y7 tF yϑ ÷è ÏΡ û©ÉL ©9 $# 

|M ôϑ yè ÷Ρ r& ¥’n? tã 4’ n? tã uρ £“ t$ Î!≡uρ ÷β r& uρ 

Ÿ≅ uΗ ùå r& $ [sÎ=≈ |¹ çμ9 |Êö s? ôxÎ= ô¹ r& uρ ’Í< 

’Îû û©ÉL−ƒ Íh‘ èŒ ( ’ÎoΤ Î) àMö6 è? y7ø‹ s9 Î) ’ÎoΤ Î) uρ z⎯ ÏΒ 

t⎦⎫ÏΗ Í> ó¡ßϑ ø9 $# ∩⊇∈∪  

16.   Those  are  the ones  We 
will  accept  from  whom the 
best of what they did, and 
overlook their misdeeds. 
(They are) among the 
companions of Paradise. A 
true promise which they were
promised. 

y7 Í×̄≈ s9 'ρ é& t⎦⎪Ï% ©! $# ã≅ ¬6 s) tG tΡ öΝåκ ÷] tã 

z⎯ |¡ ôm r& $ tΒ (#θ è= ÉΚ tã ã— uρ$ yftG tΡ uuρ ⎯ tã 

öΝÍκ ÌE$ t↔ÍhŠ y™ þ’Îû É=≈ ptõ¾ r& Ïπ ¨Ψ pgø: $# ( y‰ ôã uρ 

É− ô‰Å_Á9 $# “Ï% ©! $# (#θ çΡ% x. tβρ ß‰ tãθ ãƒ 

∩⊇∉∪    



17.    And  the  one who says 
to his parents:  “Fie upon 
you both.  Do  you  promise 
me that I   shall  be  brought 
forth,  and indeed have 
passed away generations 
before me.” And they both
call  to  Allah  for help (and 
say): “Woe unto you, believe.
Indeed, the promise  of Allah 
is true.”  So he says: “This  is 
nothing  but tales of the 
ancient.”  

“Ï% ©!$# uρ tΑ$ s% Ïμ ÷ƒ t$ Î!≡uθ Ï9 7e∃ é& !$ yϑ ä3©9 

û©Í_ ÏΡ# y‰Ïè s? r& ÷β r& yl t ÷zé& ô‰ s% uρ ÏM n= yz 

ãβρ ã à) ø9$# ⎯ ÏΒ ‘ Î= ö7 s% $ yϑ èδuρ Èβ$ sWŠÉó tG ó¡ o„ 

©! $# y7 n= ÷ƒ uρ ô⎯ÏΒ# u™ ¨βÎ) y‰ ôã uρ «! $# A, ym 

ãΑθ à) u‹ sù $ tΒ !# x‹≈yδ Hω Î) ç ÏÜ≈ y™ r& 

t⎦⎫Ï9 ¨ρ F{$# ∩⊇∠∪    

 
 

18.  They are those against 
whom the word (decree) is 
justified,  among the nations
that   have   passed  away
before them of jinn and
mankind.  Indeed,  they 
were  the  losers.  

y7 Í×̄≈ s9 'ρ é& t⎦⎪Ï%©! $#  Y ym ÞΟ Îγ øŠ n= tæ 

ãΑ öθ s) ø9$# þ’Îû 5/ uΓ é& ô‰ s% ôMn= yz ⎯ ÏΒ ΝÎγ Î= ö7 s% 

z⎯ ÏiΒ Çd⎯ Ågø: $# Ä§ΡM} $# uρ ( öΝåκ ¨ΞÎ) (#θçΡ$ Ÿ2 

t⎦⎪ÎÅ£≈ yz ∩⊇∇∪    

19.     And  for  all  there  will 
be  ranks  for what they did. 
And that He may 
recompense them  for  their 
deeds,  and  they  will  not  be 
wronged. 

9e≅à6 Ï9 uρ ×M≈y_ u‘ yŠ $ −Ι ÊeΕ (#θ è= ÏΗ xå ( 

öΝåκ u Ïjù uθ ã‹Ï9 uρ öΝßγ n=≈uΗ ùå r& öΝ èδ uρ Ÿω 
tβθ çΗ s> ôà ãƒ ∩⊇®∪   

20. And  the  day  those  who 
disbelieved  are  exposed  to tΠ öθ tƒ uρ ÞÚ t ÷èãƒ t⎦⎪Ï%©! $# (#ρ ã x x. ’ n? tã 



the Fire. “You received  your 
good   things   in  the   life  of 
the  world  and   sought 
comfort  therein.  So this  day 
you  will be  recompensed
with the punishment of 
humiliation because you 
were  arrogant  in  the  land 
without a right, and because 
you used to transgress.” 

Í‘$ ¨Ζ9$# ÷Λ ä⎢ö7 yδøŒ r& óΟ ä3ÏG≈t6 Íh‹ sÛ ’Îû 

â/ ä3Ï?$ uŠ ym $ u‹ ÷Ρ‘‰9 $# Λä⎢ ÷è tF ôϑ tF ó™ $# uρ $ pκÍ5 

tΠ öθ u‹ ø9$$ sù tβ÷ρ t“ øgéB z>#x‹ tã Èβθ ßγ ø9 $# $ yϑ Î/ 

÷Λä⎢Ζ ä. tβρ ç É9 õ3 tG ó¡ n@ ’ Îû ÇÚ ö‘ F{$# Îö tóÎ/ 

Èd, ptø: $# $ oÿÏ3 uρ óΟ çFΖ ä. tβθ à)Ý¡ø s? ∩⊄⊃∪    

21.   And  mention of the 
brother  of   Aad,   when   he
warned his people among the 
wind-curved sand hills, and 
indeed warners have passed 
away  before  him  and after 
him, (saying): “Worship 
none except  Allah.  Indeed,
I fear  for  you  punishment 
of a mighty day.” 

* ö ä. øŒ $# uρ % s{ r& >Š% tæ øŒ Î) u‘ x‹Ρ r& … çμ tΒ öθ s% 

Å∃$ s)ômF{$$ Î/ ô‰ s% uρ ÏMn= yz â‘ ä‹–Ψ9 $# .⎯ ÏΒ 

È⎦÷⎫ t/ Ïμ ÷ƒ y‰ tƒ ô⎯ ÏΒ uρ ÿ⎯ ÏμÏù= yz ω r& (#ÿρ ß‰ç7÷è s? 

ω Î) ©! $# þ’ÎoΤ Î) ß∃% s{ r& ö/ä3 ø‹ n= tæ z># x‹ tã 

BΘöθ tƒ 5ΟŠÏà tã ∩⊄⊇∪    

22. They said: “Have you 
come  to  turn  us away from 
our gods. Then bring  us that 
with which you promise   us, 
if  you  are  of  the  truthful.” 

(#þθ ä9$ s% $ oΨ oKø⁄Å_ r& $ oΨ s3Ïù ù' tG Ï9 ô⎯ tã $ uΖ ÏF oλ Î;#u™ 

$ uΖÏ? ù' sù $ yϑ Î/ !$ tΡß‰Ïè s? βÎ) |MΨä. z⎯ ÏΒ 

t⎦⎫ Ï% Ï‰≈¢Á9 $# ∩⊄⊄∪   

23. He said:  “The knowledge 
is  with Allah only. And I 
convey to you that with 

tΑ$ s% $ yϑ ¯Ρ Î) ãΝ ù=Ïè ø9$# y‰Ζ Ïã «! $# /ä3 äóÏk= t/é& uρ 

!$ ¨Β àMù= Å™ ö‘ é& ⎯ Ïμ Î/ û©Ío_Å3≈ s9 uρ ö/ä31 u‘ r& 



which I have been  sent.  But 
I see you a people ignorant.” 

$ YΒ öθ s% šχθ è= yγ øg rB ∩⊄⊂∪    

24.   Then,  when  they  saw 
it  as  a cloud coming towards 
their  valleys. They said: 
“This is a cloud bringing us 
rain.” Nay,  but  this  is  that 
which you  asked  to  be 
hastened. A wind wherein is
a painful punishment.  

$ £ϑ n= sù çν÷ρ r& u‘ $ ZÊ Í‘% tæ Ÿ≅Î6 ø) tG ó¡•Β 

öΝÍκ ÉJ tƒ ÏŠ÷ρ r& (#θä9$ s% # x‹≈ yδ ÖÚ Í‘% tæ 

$ tΡã ÏÜ øÿ’Ε 4 ö≅ t/ uθ èδ $ tΒ Λä⎢ ù= yf ÷ètG ó™ $# ⎯ ÏμÎ/ ( 

Óxƒ Í‘ $ pκÏù ë>#x‹ tã ×Λ⎧Ï9 r& ∩⊄⊆∪    

25.  Destroying every thing 
by the command of its Lord, 
so they became such that 
nothing could be seen except 
their dwellings. Thus do We 
recompense the criminal
people.  

ã ÏiΒ y‰è? ¨≅ä. ¥™ó© x« Ì øΒ r' Î/ $ pκ Íh5 u‘ 

(#θ ßs t7ô¹ r' sù Ÿω #“ t ãƒ ω Î) öΝåκ ß] Å3≈ |¡ tΒ 4 

y7 Ï9≡ x‹ x. “Ì“ øg wΥ tΠ öθ s) ø9$# t⎦⎫ÏΒ Ì ôfßϑ ø9 $# 

∩⊄∈∪    

26.   And  indeed,  We  had 
certainly established them 
with that wherewith We have 
not established  you.   And
We made  for  them  hearing 
and vision   and   hearts.   So 
did  not   avail  them    their 
hearing, nor their vision, nor 
their hearts from anything
when  they  denied  the  signs 
of  Allah,  and  befell  upon 

ô‰ s) s9 uρ öΝßγ≈̈Ψ©3 tΒ !$ yϑ‹Ïù βÎ) öΝ ä3≈̈Ψ©3 ¨Β 

ÏμŠ Ïù $ uΖ ù= yè y_ uρ öΝßγ s9 $ Yèøÿ xœ #\≈ |Á ö/r& uρ 

Zο y‰Ï↔øù r& uρ !$ yϑ sù 4© o_øî r& öΝåκ ÷] tã öΝßγ ãè øÿxœ 

Iω uρ öΝèδã≈|Á ö/ r& Iω uρ Νåκ èE y‰Ï↔øù r& ⎯ÏiΒ 

>™ ó©x« øŒÎ) (#θ çΡ% x. šχρ ß‰ ysøg s† 

ÏM≈tƒ$ t↔ Î/ «! $# s−% tn uρ ΝÍκ Í5 $ ¨Β (#θ çΡ% x. 



them  what  they  used to 
ridicule at. 

⎯ Ïμ Î/ tβρ â™ Ì“ öκ tJó¡ o„ ∩⊄∉∪    

27.  And indeed, We have 
destroyed what surrounds 
you of the habitations, and 
We have shown in various 
ways the signs that perhaps
they might return.  

ô‰ s) s9 uρ $ oΨõ3 n= ÷δr& $ tΒ / ä3 s9 öθ ym z⎯ ÏiΒ 

3“ t à)ø9 $# $ uΖ øù § |À uρ ÏM≈tƒ Fψ $# öΝßγ ¯= yè s9 

tβθ ãèÅ_ö tƒ ∩⊄∠∪    

28.   Then why did not help 
them those whom they had 
taken for gods, besides Allah, 
as a means of nearness (unto 
Him), Nay. But they vanished 
completely  from  them. And 
this   was  their  lies and what 
they used to invent. 

Ÿω öθ n= sù ãΜ èδ u |Ç nΣ t⎦⎪Ï% ©!$# (#ρ ä‹ sƒªB $# ⎯ ÏΒ 

Èβρ ßŠ «! $# $ ºΡ$ t/ö è% Oπ oλ Î;# u™ ( ö≅ t/ (#θ = |Ê 

óΟ ßγ ÷Ψ tã 4 y7Ï9≡sŒ uρ öΝßγ ä3øùÎ) $ tΒ uρ (#θ çΡ% x. 

šχρ ç tI ø tƒ ∩⊄∇∪    

29.  And  when  We  brought
to  you  a  group  of  jinn
listening to the Quran. Then 
when  they attended it, they 
said: “Give  ear.”  then  when 
it  was finished, they  turned 
back to their people as 
warners. 

øŒÎ) uρ !$ oΨøù u |À y7 ø‹ s9 Î) #\ x tΡ z⎯ ÏiΒ Çd⎯ Éf ø9 $# 

šχθ ãèÏϑ tG ó¡ o„ tβ# u™ ö à)ø9 $# $ £ϑ n= sù 

çνρ ç |Ø ym (# þθä9$ s% (#θ çF ÅÁΡ r& ( $ £ϑ n= sù z© ÅÓ è% 

(#öθ ©9 uρ 4’ n<Î) Ο Îγ ÏΒöθ s% z⎯ƒ Í‘ É‹Ψ•Β ∩⊄®∪    

30. They said: “O our people,
We have  indeed   heard     to 
a   Book    that    has  been 
sent  down after Moses.
confirming   that   which was

(#θ ä9$ s% !$ oΨ tΒ öθ s)≈tƒ $ ¯Ρ Î) $ oΨ÷è Ïϑ y™ $ ·7≈ tF Å2 

tΑ Ì“Ρé& .⎯ ÏΒ Ï‰÷è t/ 4© y›θ ãΒ $ ]% Ïd‰ |ÁãΒ $ yϑ Ïj9 

t⎦ ÷⎫ t/ Ïμ ÷ƒ y‰ tƒ ü“Ï‰öκ u‰ ’ n< Î) Èd, ysø9$# 4’ n< Î) uρ 



before  it,  guiding  unto  the 
truth and to a straight  way.” 

9,ƒ Ì sÛ 8Λ⎧ É)tG ó¡ •Β ∩⊂⊃∪    

31.    “O  our  people,
respond   to  Allah’s  caller
and  believe  in    him.   He 
will    forgive  you   of  your 
sins  and  will protect you 
from a painful punishment.”  

!$ uΖ tΒ öθ s)≈tƒ (#θ ç7ŠÅ_ r& z©Åç# yŠ «! $# 

(#θ ãΖ ÏΒ#u™ uρ ⎯ ÏμÎ/ ö Ïøó tƒ Νà6 s9 ⎯ÏiΒ 

ö/ ä3Î/θ çΡ èŒ Νä.ö Åg ä† uρ ô⎯ ÏiΒ A>#x‹ tã 5ΟŠÏ9 r& 

∩⊂⊇∪    

32. And whoever does not 
respond to Allah’s caller, he
cannot  escape  in  the earth,
and  there  will  be  no
protecting friends for him 
besides Him. Such are in 
manifest error. 

⎯ tΒ uρ ω ó=Åg ä† z© Åç#yŠ «! $# }§ øŠ n= sù 

9“ Éf÷èßϑ Î/ ’ Îû ÇÚ ö‘ F{$# }§ øŠ s9 uρ …çμ s9 ⎯ÏΒ 

ÿ⎯ Ïμ ÏΡρ ßŠ â™ !$ u‹ Ï9 ÷ρ r& 4 šÍ× ¯≈ s9 'ρ é& ’Îû 9≅≈ n= |Ê 

A⎦⎫ Î7•Β ∩⊂⊄∪    

33.          Do   they   not   see 
that Allah, who  created the 
heavens  and  the  earth, and 
was not wearied by their 
creation,  has  power  upon 
that  He  can  bring   to  life
the  dead. Yes,  indeed  He 
has   power  over  all   things. 

óΟ s9 uρ r& (# ÷ρ t tƒ ¨β r& ©!$# “Ï% ©!$# t, n= y{ 
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34.  And  the  Day  those  who 
disbelieved   will  be  exposed 
to  the  Fire.  “Is not this   the 
truth.”  They  will  say: 
“Yes,   By   our    Lord.”   He 
will   say:  “Then   taste the 
punishment  because you 
used to disbelieve.” 

tΠ öθ tƒ uρ ÞÚ t ÷èãƒ t⎦⎪Ï%©! $# (#ρ ã x x. ’ n? tã 
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35.      So  be  patient, as 
were patient those of 
determination among the 
messengers.  And  do  not be 
in haste for them. It will be, 
the day when they will see 
that which they are 
promised, as  though  they 
had  not stayed  but  an  hour 
of  a day. A clear message.
So shall (any) be destroyed
except the disobedient 
people. 
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